
 
Town Board meeting   March 7, 2017 
 
The town board meeting was called order.  All board members were present. 
 
The minutes from the February 7th meeting were read.  A motion was made by Hesse to approve the minutes as read, 
seconded by Mulder. 
 
Public Concerns 
Due to a change in employment, Les Bryhn may not be as available to assist with cemetery lot purchases and questions, 
he has asked Sandy Asleson to help out when he is not available. Les will compensate Sandy for her services. 
 
Deed Restriction 
The board reviewed Larry Jostad's request to approve the lifting of a deed restriction placed in error in 2003 on his 2 
acre parcel (5-451-14) so he can construct a single family residence on the property. The parcel is zoned Rural 
Residential.  Motion made by Kirchner to recommend that the deed restriction be lifted, seconded by Mulder.  Motion 
passed. 
 
Broadband update 
Chairman Hesse continues talking with internet providers to learn more about their services and the potential for our 
township.  Working with Karl Greene of the UW-Extension he has learned that Mr. Greene would like to help us conduct 
a survey of our residents to determine their needs. Motion made by Kirchner to approve sending out the survey, 
seconded by Mulder. Motion passed. 
 
Roads 
- The weight ban has been placed on the road. 
- Board reviewed the Kraemer rock prices for 2017, motion to approve pricing made by Kirchner, seconded by Mulder. 
- Snow plow on the pickup needed to be repaired 
-Chairman Hesse informed of the Road Funding Roundtable to be held on March 20 at 2pm at the Onmi Center, public is 
encouraged to attend. 
-The mitigation grant submitted to FEMA has been denied and is now referred to the DOT. 
 
Solid Waste/Recycling 
No business 
 
Emergency Services 
- No announcements as yet on the Fire Grant 
- Chili Dinner fund raiser for the First Responders will be held on March 19. 
 
April Board Meeting 
Due to the Spring Election being held on the first Tuesday in April , a motion was made by Hesse to move the  monthly 
town board meeting to April 11th, seconded by Kirchner. 
 
The Treasurer’s report was reviewed.  A motion made by Kirchner to approve receipts 135276 through 135281, 
seconded by Hesse. 
 
The township checks were reviewed. A motion was made by Kirchner to approve township checks #20285 through 
#20336 and the EFTS as well as the Fire Department checks 4306 - 4307. Seconded by Mulder. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 8:20 pm by Kirchner, seconded by Mulder. 


